
TAMWORTH PLANNING BOARD

Minutes
September 23, 2020

6:00 P.M.

1). Call Meeting to Order: The meeting was called to order at 6 pm by Sheldon Perry, via Zoom. Present are: Sheldon Perry, Andy Fisher, Kathi Padgett, Eric Dube, Aaron Ricker – Selectmen’s Representative, Randall Dearborn, Betsy Loughran, Melissa Donaldson - Clerk, Loralie Gerard, Lynne Flaccus, Bill Newton, Tricia Bell, Wes Smith, Will Brown

Pat Farley and Nicole Maher-Whiteside are absent. 

Randall and Betsy are seated for Nicole and Pat.
2). Approval of Minutes:

 8/26/20 Meeting – add note in action items that HEB was hired as a consultant on the Earth excavation permit application. List of people that are not present needs to include the word NOT. Remove Eric from that list. Engineer name begins with a C not a K. Eric made a motion to approve as amended, Andy seconded. 
Andy Fisher – yes

Aaron Ricker – abstain

Randall Dearborn – yes

Eric Dube – yes

Kathi Padgett – yes

Betsy Loughran – yes

3). Officer and Committee Reports:

Treasurer’s Report - Eric reports that we have 60.91% of 2020 budget remaining. We are over on legal, but under on many other things. Consulting can absorb some of the overage for legal.
Secretary’s Report - Andy reports that we have a full agenda tonight. Two are continue, Baron and Sharp. There are two connected applications for Browne Greenough Verplanck. The second part of this application involves the Chocorua Lake Conservancy. For transparency, Sheldon and Andy are on the Board of CLC. The consensus of the Board is that they do not feel that there is any conflict and that Sheldon and Andy should remain seated. There is a lot merger to be looked at tonight as well. 
Rep to Economic Development Commission - no report
Lakes Regional Planning Commission - no report
Selectmen’s Rep - Aaron - We have a new town administrator, and a new policeman. The budget process is beginning. Tomorrow is the public hearing for the roads and traffic regulation.
Rep to Conservation Commission - Eric - nothing to report
CIP - Kathi - final meeting was held and final proposal will be presented tonight. 
Education - Town and City magazine has a report that speaks of the Carroll County broadband committee. 2020 Annual Conference is coming up. It will be a virtual conference from Nov 18-20. There are articles regarding drought, and Coronavirus/sewage systems and mask requirements. 
4). Public Hearings (to begin no earlier than 6:15 P.M.)

Baron Trust LLC Earth Excavation Permit Application (Continued)
Details have been distributed to the Board. HEB sent an approval letter. They recommend conditional approval with conditions of an approved AOT permit and a bond in the amount of $9300. Kathi has concerns about turning in documents at the last minute do not allow the volunteer Board time to review the documents. She is not in favor of approving this tonight and would like another month to review. Betsy asks what the approved Alteration of Terrain is. The approval could be done conditionally. The AOT permit could arrive before next month's meeting. The Board is polled to see if they are comfortable with further discussing the application tonight. 

Loralie Gerard referred the questions to Wes Smith. He informed the Board that he worked with Josh of HEB to make sure that he had everything he needed. His understanding was that the opinion of HEB would be sufficient and that the minor changes would be easily acceptable at this meeting. 

Does the Planning Board feel that they have had sufficient time to review the most recent version of plans and correspondence to make a decision at this meeting?  

Andy made a motion that given the feeling that sufficient time was not given to review the revised plans, that this hearing be continued to next month's meeting, and that the agent will deliver paper copies. Kathi seconded 
Andy Fisher – yes

Kathi Padgett – yes
Eric Dube – yes

Betsy Loughran – yes

Randall Dearborn – yes

Aaron Ricker - yes

Seven paper copies are requested, to be mailed in. Sheldon will retrieve them and have them available at his shop. Loralie will hand deliver them to Sheldon. Sheldon commented to Wes that the plans do not have the space for signatures and the date on them. Wes will be sure that it is on all three pages. 
Irwin & Henry Sharp Subdivision Application (Continued)
The missing requirements were mentioned. The agent addressed these concerns and submitted plans. Sheldon reviewed and itemized the additions. The only question he had was on Section VI.F.14f perc test and 14g test results not shown. Everything else was on the plan. Perc rate is listed on the second sheet. Sheldon feels that the plan was correctly updated, Andy agrees. Randall mentioned the access that was in question at the last meeting. Route 16 is mentioned. Was there a driveway permit issued? Henry is not present to answer questions. Paper copies and mylar have not been received. 

Andy made a motion to approve the subdivision conditional on proof that a state driveway permit has been issued, receipt of five paper copies and mylar of revised plans indicating that all bounds have been set , and that monuments be set within 60 days. Eric seconded 
Andy Fisher – yes

Kathi Padgett – yes

Eric Dube – yes

Betsy Loughran – no
Randall Dearborn – yes

Aaron Ricker - yes

Browne/Greenough/Verplank Boundary Line Adjustment Application
Map 401 Lot 24, 24.1 – 1190 Washington Hill Road

The hearing was opened at 6:53 pm. This is on Savary Road. Sheldon read the rules of the hearing. Andy made a motion that the application is complete, Eric seconded. 
Andy Fisher – yes

Kathi Padgett – yes

Eric Dube – yes

Betsy Loughran – yes

Randall Dearborn – yes

Aaron Ricker - yes

Loralie introduced the application. Parcel 24 will be reduced and 24.1 will be enlarged. Part 1 is the boundary line adjustment. Part 2 will be a subdivision. There is discussion about hard copies of signatures, and that Loralie will be forwarding those. Sheldon feels that there should be two separate plats for two separate applications. Loralie states that she would present two separate plats for the two approvals if that is what the Board would like. Kathi mentioned breaking this into two separate processes, but Loralie feels that this is not acceptable to the applicants and owners. Loralie is seeking conditional approval for the applications tonight. The driveway permit would be conditional as well. Andy feels that having the BLA on its own plat would be a good thing. Plat 2 would become a subdivision plan. Sheldon feels that two plans would make it more clear. Andy feels that we can approve the BLA with conditions involving the plat.

Frontage - meets this requirement. Approx. location of leach field is shown. With a larger scale it can be shown. Well and well radius are shown. No waivers are requested. No wetlands are associated with this. The cottage was removed 10 days ago. View easement lines will be removed from the plan. A waiver may be requested for the entire property. 

Bill Newton asked Loralie to clarify the driveways mentioned. This will be addressed in the next application. Sandra Brokar asked the same question. The public comment portion was closed at 7:20 pm. 

Kathi asked if there was any issue regarding driveway on 24.1. It is existing currently. A waiver has been sent. 

Andy read the waiver - VI.4.F.a and b - not impacted by this

Andy made a motion to approve the waiver, Kathi seconded. 
Andy Fisher – yes

Kathi Padgett – yes

Eric Dube – yes

Betsy Loughran – yes

Randall Dearborn – yes

Aaron Ricker - yes

Andy made a motion to approve the BLA conditional upon receipt of revised plans as discussed, Eric seconded. 

Conditions to also include: 

* mylar and five sets of plans presented within 30 days

* show 4k area

Andy revised the motion to include those conditions, Eric seconded. 
Andy Fisher – yes

Kathi Padgett – yes

Eric Dube – yes

Betsy Loughran – yes

Randall Dearborn – yes

Aaron Ricker - yes

This hearing was closed at 7:32 pm

Browne/Greenough/Verplank Subdivision Application

Map 401 Lot 24 Savary Road

This hearing was opened at 7:33 pm. The rules of procedure will remain the same as previously discussed.

Andy made a motion to accept the application as complete. Kathi seconded. 
Andy Fisher – yes

Kathi Padgett – yes

Eric Dube – yes

Betsy Loughran – yes

Randall Dearborn – yes

Aaron Ricker - yes

Loralie explained the application. A landlocked portion will become part of lot 24.3. Road frontage is acceptable. Driveway has been modified per Road Agent's recommendation. The new plat will not have the old cottage showing, as it was removed 10 days ago. Bill Newton asked about clarification on the number of lots. There will be two lots. Sandra Brokar asked for clarification on the location of lot 24.2 in relation to lot 24.3 with the intersection of Washington Hill Road. It starts about 950 feet from the intersection of Washington Hill Road. Does lot 24.3 impinge upon the Town of Madison? 99.9% of it is in the town of Tamworth. The Madison sliver is not part of this application. There will be a separate Madison deed. Loralie asked if a waiver for the entire property is required. She is doing that presently and it will be delivered to the Board. The public comment portion of this hearing was closed at 7:45 pm.  Loralie is seeking conditional approval for driveway permits and subdivision plan revisions. 

Discussion ensued as to whether the entire property needs to be shown on the plan that will be recorded. This will be done at a 50 scale, and the other one at a 200 scale. Both lots will be shown in their entirety on the Subdivision plan

VI.F.4.a and b are on the waiver request. Andy made a motion to approve the waiver, Kathi seconded. 
Andy Fisher – yes

Kathi Padgett – yes

Eric Dube – yes

Betsy Loughran – yes

Randall Dearborn – yes

Aaron Ricker - yes

Andy made a motion to conditionally approve the application with the following conditions – A new plan at scale showing entire property, excluding the BLA, noting BLA approval pending, and driveway permit approvals, and receipt of 5 hard copies of the plat along with mylar in 30 days. Kathi seconded. 
Andy Fisher – yes

Kathi Padgett – yes

Eric Dube – yes

Betsy Loughran – yes

Randall Dearborn – yes

Aaron Ricker - yes

The hearing was closed at 7:58 pm. 

5). Old/ New Business

Hathaway Voluntary Lot Merger - Map 216 Lot 142 and Lot 143 – 
Sheldon notes that under ownership deed book and page numbers, Book 3343 page 1086 refers to Ken O'Neill transferring to David Hathaway. Deed – Christopher Boupakas transfers to David Hathaway Book 3506 Page 3. Discussion ensued regarding a revised deed that came in. There was a clerical error on the cover page. Kathi moved that the Board accept this and correct the clerical error. Andy seconded. 
Aaron Ricker – yes

Randall Dearborn – yes

Eric Dube – yes

Betsy Loughran – yes

Kathi Padgett – yes
Andy Fisher – yes

Andy made a motion that the application is complete and properly presented. Kathi seconded. 
Aaron Ricker – yes

Randall Dearborn – yes

Eric Dube – yes

Betsy Loughran – yes

Kathi Padgett – yes

Andy Fisher – yes

Andy made a motion to approve the lot merger, Kathi seconded. 
Andy Fisher – yes

Kathi Padgett – yes

Eric Dube – yes

Betsy Loughran – yes

Randall Dearborn – yes

Aaron Ricker - yes

Sheldon will complete the approval form.

Presentation of CIP Report to the Board for acceptance - Kathi led this presentation. The Board would like an electronic copy, which was sent to the Board by Sheldon. Andy made a motion to approve and accept the CIP as presented. Kathi seconded.
Andy Fisher – yes

Kathi Padgett – yes

Eric Dube – yes

Betsy Loughran – yes

Randall Dearborn – yes

Aaron Ricker - yes

PWSF (Personal Wireless Service Facility) Ordinance Update - Kathi and Sheldon have reviewed. Typographical and grammatical errors have been corrected. Items were added about the definition of densely forested. Final revisions to the document have been sent to Ms. Roman for her review. Once received, this can be put forward to a public hearing.

Master Plan Implementation by Departments Update - Pat, Eric and Sheldon have reviewed an overview that Sheldon created. He will forward an update to the Planning Board.

Brief Introduction of Economic Revitalization Zone (ERZ) - Pat is absent. Sheldon gave an overview of this. It was initially discussed on September 10 at the Selectboard meeting. This is aid from the State to help the town create an ERZ zone. The Selectmen felt that it would be unfair to choose a portion of the Town as we have no zoning, but considered having the whole town as an ERZ.  Andy feels that this would be a good thing for the Board to discuss. The Board is interested in asking the State representatives for ERZ to be invited to a meeting. Randall recommends that people watch the meeting on governmentoversite.com and watch the September 10 meeting. We can discuss at the October meeting, and perhaps invite them to the November meeting if need be. Sheldon made a motion that the Board view the video and have a discussion at our next meeting. Kathi seconded. 
Andy Fisher – yes

Kathi Padgett – yes

Eric Dube – yes

Betsy Loughran – yes

Randall Dearborn – yes

Aaron Ricker - yes

Sheldon spoke about referring people to the town website for all of their questions regarding all regulations and applications. It is tamworthnh.org.
Go to the website and print out the Building Requirements. 

6). Action Items

October Work Session? None scheduled
· 7). Adjournment – Kathi made a motion to adjourn at 8:41 pm, Betsy seconded. The meeting was adjourned. 

Aaron Ricker – yes

Randall Dearborn – yes

Eric Dube – yes

Betsy Loughran – yes

Kathi Padgett – yes

Andy Fisher – yes

Respectfully submitted,

Melissa Donaldson

Planning Board Clerk
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